

April 23, 2020

Dear OFL Families,

We wanted to take a moment to thank you for your incredible resilience during these unprecedented times. Despite the struggles we're all facing as a community, the staff and leadership here at OFL are so proud and grateful for the way students and families have responded to recent change. Parents, thank you especially for carving out space for your child to focus on their studies and supporting them emotionally through the distance learning transition. Most of us are parents ourselves, and we understand what an extraordinary undertaking it is to be present, positive, and focused on your family's health while quarantined.

If your child is taking an online course through Edmentum, we encourage you to stay connected to their progress via *Sensei for Families*. Using this portal, you will be able to view assignment due dates, course progress, and grades. To gain access to *Sensei for Families*, simply contact your child's teacher. You will receive a welcome email with a link to set up your password.

We've put together some quick guides to help get you started with the *Sensei for Families* interface:

EDM Family Support Guide (English)
EDM Family Support Guide (Spanish)

Finally, if your child is struggling with anything, from assignments to technology needs, please talk to their teacher or another OFL staff member as soon as possible. Though we may not be able to see each other face-to-face, we are still here for you and your family. The sooner we know about your struggles, the sooner we can arrange to get you some help. Also, please be sure to follow OFL on social media so you can stay abreast of program and schedule changes related to COVID-19.

Sincerely,

Opportunities For Learning Leadership